
Docket Ho. 50-335
NOV 86 ted

Florida Power and Light Company
ATTN: lb. J. M. Williams, Jr.

Group Vice President
Huclear Energy

Post Office Box 14000
Juno Beach, Florida 33408

Gentlemen:

By letter dated September 5, 1984, the Division of Licensing (DL} staff
informed your Company of their, approval of your application dated May 21,
1984, and issued Amendment No. 68 to Facility Operating License DPR-67
for the St. Lucie Plant Unit No. 1. This application proposed certain
Technical Specification (TS) changes in accordance with NVREG-0737
requirements. Fees pursuant to 10 CFR 170.22 of the March 23, 1978
regulations were not submitted with your application since your Company
determined fees were not required because the changes were requested by
the NRC.

Based on information provided by the OHRR 'staff as the r'esult of their
final review of your application, it has been determined that a Glass III
fee ($4,000} is appropriate since the review involved consideration of a
single safety issue. Therefore. you ar e requested to remit the sum of
$4,000 to this office.

llhen applications such as yours are requested for the purpose of enhancing
the safe operation of a nuclear facility or to correct a problem or
potential problem relating to the operation of the facility, they are not
exempt under Footnote 2 of 10 CFR 170.22 of the March 23, 1978 regulations
because they are not for the purpose of simplifying or clarifying the
license or TS for the convenience of the NRC.
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